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 TO:  CHAIR AND MEMBERS  

PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

 

 FROM: GEORGE KOTSIFAS, P. ENG. 

MANAGING DIRECTOR, DEVELOPMENT AND COMPLIANCE SERVICES 

AND CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL 

 
 SUBJECT 

 SUBDIVISION SPECIAL PROVISIONS 

 APPLICANT:  LANDEA DEVELOPMENTS INC. 

CREEKVIEW LANDEA SUBDIVISION – PHASE 2 

995 FANSHAWE PARK ROAD WEST 

 39T-05512 

MEETING ON  JUNE 19, 2017 

 

 
 RECOMMENDATION 

 
That, on the recommendation of the Manager, Development Planning, the following actions be taken 
with respect to entering into a subdivision agreement between The Corporation of the City of London 
and Landea Developments Inc. for the subdivisions of land over Part of Lot 22, Concession 5, 
(Geographic Township of London), City of London, County of Middlesex, situated on the north side 
of the Fanshawe Park Road West, between Wonderland Road and Hyde Park Road, municipally 
known as 995 Fanshawe Park Road West. 
 
(a) the Special Provisions, to be contained in a Subdivision Agreement between The 

Corporation of the City of London and Landea Development Inc. for the Creekview Landea 

Subdivision, Phase 2 (39T-05512) attached as Schedule “A”,  BE APPROVED; 
 

(b) the applicant BE ADVISED that the Director, Development Finance has summarized the 
claims and revenues attached as Schedule “B”, 
 

(c) the financing for this project BE APPROVED as set out in the Source of Financing Report 
attached as Schedule “C”; and 
 

(d) the Mayor and the City Clerk BE AUTHORIZED to execute this Agreement, any amending 
agreements and all documents required to fulfil its conditions. 

 
 

 
 BACKGROUND 

 
The applications (39T-05511 and 39T-05512) for Draft Plan of Subdivision Approval were accepted 
on in August 2005.  The plans were draft approved in October 2009. Extensions were granted in 
2012 and again in 2015. On July 18, 2016 the applicant submitted a design study package for the 
development of a second subdivision phase of draft plan 39T-05512 (995 Fanshawe Park Road 
West) which included lands located in Draft Plan 39T-05511. The applicant requested that the two 
separate draft approved plans be consolidated for the purpose of design study approvals and for 
final subdivision registration. On March 6, 2017 the City’s Approval Authority granted Draft Approval 
of the consolidated draft plan and conditions.  The expiry date for draft approval is October 14, 
2018.   
 
The first phase of the subdivision 33M-625 registered on December 31, 2012 consisted of 48 single 
family detached lots, one multifamily residential block, three residential part blocks and numerous 
reserve blocks.  This second phase of the subdivision consists of 111 single detached lots, one 
multifamily residential block, two walkway blocks and numerous reserve blocks. Access to this 
phase will be via the extension of Tokala Trial, Medway Park Drive and Silverfox Drive. 
 
The Development Services Division has reviewed these special provisions with the Owner who is in 
agreement with them. 
 
This report has been prepared in consultation with the City’s Solicitors Office. 
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 Schedule “C” 

SOURCE OF FINANCING 
 

 

 

 


